                        City of Natchez               115 S. Pearl St
                                                                                                                                                     Natchez, MS 39120
Minutes
Board of Mayor and Aldermen
Regular Meeting 


Thursday, February 23, 2017                    4:30 PM	                  Council Chambers Buildings

  
1. Invocation, Pledge of Allegiance and Call to Order
Prayer was said in unison. 
Pledge of Allegiance was led by Alderman Benjamin Davis
2. Roll Call
Present:		Mayor Darryl V. Grennell
			Alderwoman Joyce Arceneaux-Mathis
			Alderman Billie Joe Frazier
				Alderwoman Sarah Carter Smith
			Alderwoman Felicia Irving
				Alderman Benjamin Davis
				Alderman Daniel Dillard

	Also Present:		City Attorney Robert Latham
				Interim City Clerk Megan Edmonds


3. E-911 – Inter-local Agreement

Attorney Latham stated he received, from County Attorney Scott Slover, a copy of the agreement where a change needed to be made. The original agreement stated that the E911 board would be limited to 15 dispatchers. However, according to the Attorney General, the number of dispatchers hired could not be limited. The agreement was changed to say that the city and county would fund up to 15 dispatchers and would not limit the E911 board to any number of dispatchers. 
Attorney Latham stated the amount of money in paragraph 2, of the agreement, needed to be modified.
Alderwoman Mathis wanted to make sure no dispatcher would lose their job.
There was further discussion held.
Alderman Dillard expressed concern with this being his first time seeing and reading this document. He went on to say that he’s frustrated and that the board needs time to read over and scrutinize documents beforehand.
Attorney Latham stated he’d only received the document 30 minutes ago.
Alderwoman Arceneaux-Mathis, along with Interim Clerk Edmonds, found on page 13 of the budget, it appears that $120,684.67 is available in wages and salaries, for the emergency service dispatchers. She stated that it would have to be further looked into to determine if they are in budget or out of budget. 
 Action deferred until next meeting.

4. FOR Natchez Kickoff of Downtown Revitalization Project

Mrs. Chesney Doyle came before the board to express thanks its’ continued commitment and wonderful support. 
She announced the official start of the Downtown Revitalization Project will be Monday, March 6th. 
Phil walker and his team will be in Natchez for three days, being the first of three trips, to Natchez, over a 6 month period. 
She gave a brief description of the group meetings that will be held. 
Finally, she expressed her excitement, after 10 years of work.
Mayor Grennell thanked Mrs. Doyle.

5. Ratify NPS Cooperative Agreement FY 2017

Mr. James Johnston along with Mrs. Jennifer Combs came before the board with discussion on the agreement. They stated that this is the third year of a five year grant with the National Park Service, for their use of the Intermodal Center.
Mr. Johnston stated they were seeking permission to ratify the agreement. 
Agreement effective October 1, 2016 through September 30, 2017.  
They (NPS) will reimburse the city at 52.45 percent.
Mrs. Combs stated the funds from this, will go into the city’s 135 account. 

MOTION was made by Alderwoman Carter Smith and SECONDED by Alderwoman Arceneaux-Mathis to ratify NPS Cooperative Agreement FY 2017.

Alderman Dillard expressed unreadiness. He stated he has not seen the agreement and expressed that with everything going on at the Visitor Center, he really needs to see and read over it. 
Mr. Johnston stated he would put a copy of the agreement in Alderman Dillard’s box.
Alderwoman Arceneaux-Mathis asked that they all get copies and allow the City Attorney to read agreement and go over it with them. 
Mrs. Combs expressed the importance of the agreement being ratified, today. She stated the monies have been sitting in the account since October. 
Once signed by the Mayor, the agreement has to go back to the Park Service. 
Further discussion was held.

Roll Call vote

AYE:	Alderwoman Arceneaux-Mathis, Alderman Frazier, Alderwoman Carter Smith, Alderwoman Irving, Alderman Davis
NAY:	Alderman Dillard

	MOTION CARRIED
Alderwoman Arceneaux-Mathis wanted offered a motion to contact the state legislative delegation to deal with the grant money the city receives from MDA for the Visitor Center.
However, Mayor Grennell stated that with this being a Special Call Meeting and this topic not being on the agenda, it would have to be handled at a Regular Board Meeting.

6. Natchez City Sightseeing, LLC application permit

Mr. Warren Reuther came before the board to, gain approval for application permit for a new bus company, Natchez City Sightseeing. 
Mr. Reuther stated this bus company, which has created 10 jobs, will open up the city to a lot of areas that visitors don’t visit.  In attendance, were the new hires along with someone from Seville, Spain, where his company was awarded a franchise. 
According to Mr. Reuther, Jeremy Houston has been instrumental in educating them about the black history culture in Natchez.
If all goes well, the company will have a soft opening on March 1st. 
Mr. Reuther then went over the bus routes. One starting at the Visitor Center and one starting at the Grand Hotel running all day, for 8 hours. 
According to Mr. Reuther, tickets will be sold at the Visitor Center, Grand Hotel, Monmouth and the Convention Center.
Visitors will be stopped along the routes to spend time at different sites. 
The buses have racks that will include a brochure that tells about the site. 
Also, downtown merchants will be allowed to place brochures in these racks. 
The buses have handicap lifts and two locations, along the routes, have handicap accessible restrooms. Those locations are Natchez Visitor Center and Natchez Convention Center. 
At some point, a third bus will be added and the routes will incorporate more of the city. 
After more brief discussion, Mr. Reuther thanked Justin Dollar and said he has been extremely helpful (with tree trimming). 

Mr. Walter Brown came forward and thanked all for allowing them to be a part of this.
He stated he’s the historian and mechanic in this process and then gave a brief background. He stated that in 1998, a tourism management council board was formed, to handle this process, but the last meeting, to his recollection, was held in 2002.
As a result, this process is now handled through the City Clerk’s Office. 
Mr. Brown stated that he, along with City Attorney Latham discussed that the ordinance requires the tourism management council or (Mr. Brown’s suggestion) the City to approve certificates of registration for the company, to approve the tour bus permits for the two specific buses involved, to approve the tour guides listed in the application, to approve the routes where the buses will go and lastly to approve the sites where they will load and unload.
Lastly, he stated payment of fees will be determined after he talks with the City Attorney and City Clerk and finds how many employees there will be.

MOTION was made by Alderwoman Arceneaux-Mathis and SECONDED by Alderwoman Irving to approve application permit for Natchez City Sightseeing, LLC. 
 
	MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

7. Grass cutting contract 

Justin Dollar, Public Works Director, came before board to present bid results from grass cutting contract Project #1664 & Project #1665, which he and Attorney Latham reviewed.

Project #1664 - State Highway & Select Medians 

Jeffery Ross Industrial Services bid $180,000
Travis Lawn Care bid $147,900

He went on to say that there were discrepancies with the Travis Lawn bid and after speaking with Mr. Travis, he was emailed a letter asking for the retraction of his bid.  

MOTION was made by Alderman Dillard and SECONDED by Alderwoman Carter Smith to accept Mr. Dollars recommendation of Jeffery Ross Industrial Services’ bid of $180,000 for a three year period.

MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY. 


Project #1665 – Select City Streets & Properties

B & B Lawn Services bid $224,400
Jeffery Ross Industrial Services bid $82,200.12
Travis Lawn Care bid $147,900

MOTION was made by Alderwoman Carter Smith and SECONDED by Alderwoman Irving to accept Mr. Dollars recommendation of Jeffery Ross Industrial Services’ bid of $82,200.12 for a three year period.

MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY. 

Attorney Latham stated that Duncan Park and Neighborhood Park Project #84-09 renewal notices, for March 1, 2017 to February 28, 2018 (Jeffery Ross Industrial Services), were brought to his office.
The contract amounts are $32,000 per year for Duncan Park, which include 34 mowings and trimmings and $10,800 per year for Neighborhood Parks, which include 34 mowings and trimmings.  
After discussion, Alderwoman Arceneaux-Mathis stated, for the record, that in September, this contract would be open for bids.

MOTION was made by Alderwoman Arceneaux-Mathis and SECONDED by Alderman Dillard to accept and renew the 1 year contract of Jeffery Ross Industrial Services for Project #84-09 Duncan Park and Neighborhood Parks, for a period of one year and to open this for bids in September.

MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.



8. School board opening

Alderwoman Arceneaux-Mathis asked whether or not the opening was posted.
Mayor Grennell stated it appeared in an article in the newspaper.
Alderwoman Irving stated that she had spoken with Mrs. Newsome, who stated she would like to continue to serve on the school board. 
Alderwoman Arceneaux-Mathis asked if there were any other applicants. 
Mayor Grennell stated there were no other applicants.
There was discussion as to whether or not the two week deadline was up. Mayor Grennell said he thought they were still a couple days away from the deadline. 
Alderwoman Arceneaux-Mathis stated she wanted to follow through with the two week publication as per stated in the minutes, and to go forward from there. 
Alderwoman Irving stated that Mrs. Newsome contract ends on February 28th and she wants to continue to serve, has been dedicated, and who has worked diligently in the community. 
Alderwoman Carter Smith stated she also spoke with Mrs. Newsome, who expressed to her wanting to continue to serve. 

MOTION was made by Alderwoman Carter Smith and SECONDED by Alderwoman Irving to reappoint Mrs. Thelma Newsome to Natchez-Adams School Board.


Roll Call vote

AYE:  Alderwoman Carter Smith, Alderwoman Irving, Alderman Davis, Alderman Dillard
NAY: Alderwoman Arceneaux-Mathis, Alderman Frazier

MOTION CARRIED.

Alderman Benjamin Davis had to leave Special Call Meeting at 5:40, for community meeting at the Safe Room.


9. Publication for City Clerk

There was discussion as to whether or not the City Clerk publication was sent to the City Clerks Association. 
Alderwoman Arceneaux-Mathis gave contact information on the President of the City Clerks Association.
Mary Ann Hess, Finance Director/City Clerk 
P.O. Box 647
Laurel, MS 39441
PH# 601.428.6430  Fax# 601.428.6415
maryannhess@laurelms.com
Alderwoman Arceneaux-Mathis stated Ms. Hess could get clerk information out to all clerks. 
Mayor Grennell stated he knew the information was sent to MML.


10. Budget for IT and pay for Interim IT

There was discussion on whether or not the Interim Information Technology Director’s salary could be discussed in open meeting. 

MOTION was made by Alderwoman Carter Smith and SECONDED by Alderwoman Irving for closed determination.

MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

NO ACTION TAKEN IN EXECUTIVE

MOTION was made by Alderwoman Arceneaux-Mathis and SECONDED by Alderwoman Carter Smith that the next Regular Meeting be on Friday, March 3, 2017, which will included a Work Session. 

MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY. 


								     _______________________________
								     Darryl V. Grennell, Mayor
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ATTEST:

___________________________________________
Megan Edmonds, Interim City Clerk
